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EAST RENFREWSHIRE INTEGRATION JOINT BOARD 

 
21 September 2022 

 
Report by Chief Officer 

 
MATTERS ARISING 

 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1. To provide the Integration Joint Board with an update on progress regarding matters 
arising from the discussion that took place at the last IJB meeting. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
2. Integration Joint Board members are asked to note the contents of the report. 
 
 
REPORT 
 
National Care Service 
 
3. Following discussion at the meeting on 10th August 2022, the Chief Officer prepared a  
draft response to the health and social care committees call for views.  A session was held 
with IJB members on 26th August 2022 to agree the final submission. 
 
 
Strategic Inspection for Children and Young People at Risk of Harm in East Renfrewshire 
 
We received notification of the inspection on 22 February 2022.  The Care Inspectorate 
published their report on 16th August and we received a grade of ‘Excellent’ for Quality 
Indicator 2.1 – Impact on Children and Young People.  This quality indicator, with reference to 
children at risk of harm, considers the extent to which children and young people:  
 

• Feel valued, loved, fulfilled and secure  
• Feel listened to, understood and respected  
• Experience sincere human contact and enduring relationships  
• Get the best start in life 
 

The Care Inspectorate found strengths that significantly impacted on the experiences and 
outcomes for children and young people at risk of harm.  They noted there was a long track 
record of innovative, effective practice and very high-quality performance across a wide range 
of activities and from which others could learn.  They found the partnership was fully 
committed to the promotion and protection of children’s rights and that they were confident 
that excellent performance is sustainable and that it will be maintained.   
 
The service has been graded as “Excellent” with no significant areas for improvement 
identified.  The grading is the top of the quality indicator scale used by the Care Inspectorate 
and awards this for “Outstanding or Sector Leading” service delivery.  The inspection report 
has been published and shared with all Members and the full report is available here. 
 
IJB Records Management Plan 
 
4. The revised Records Management Plan has been published on the IJB pages of the 
website and the Council’s Business Classification Scheme has been updated to reflect the 
retention arrangements agreed for IJB records. 
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https://www.careinspectorate.com/images/documents/6784/East%20Renfrewshire%20joint%20insp%20children%20and%20young%20people.pdf


 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
5. Integration Joint Board members are asked to note the contents of the report. 
 
 
REPORT AUTHOR AND PERSON TO CONTACT 
 
 

IJB Chief Officer: Julie Murray 
 
August 2022 
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